

"Sharing the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, preparing hearts and minds to impact the world for Him!"

Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes

October 11, 2021

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, Oct. 11. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Elroy Schumacher. Allen Huff gave this month's devotion which focused upon 1 Corinthians 1:9. Allen reminded the members of the Board how God has called individuals into His service in support of the mission and vision of CCA. The financial reports and bills from the month of September were reviewed and approved.

- Mrs. Ritchie reported that a new merry-goround in the amount of \$6,218 for the playground has been ordered. Special thanks to Logan's Heating & Air/Lennox for making this purchase possible due to their generous donation. Our maintenance helpers, Dennis Maupin and Jim Pogue will be eliminating one of the small wooden forts that are in bad shape in order to make room for the installation of the merry-goround.
- Mrs. Hyke and Mrs. Ritchie updated the board about the CCA Robotics teams. There are 4 teams that have been organized and will be preparing for competitions in the coming weeks through weekly meetings. Special thanks to all of our new sponsors: (1) Nicolas Hansen, Bill & Marilyn McCoy for K-2nd grade team; (2) Mark & Heather Harden for 3/4th grade team; (3) Jeff & Amanda Sargent and Amy Waller for the 5/6th grade team; and (4) Gayle Wilson and Chris Nelson for the 7-12th grade team. WE APPRECIATE ALL OF YOU VOLUNTEER SPONSORS FOR MAKING THE ROBOTICS TEAMS AVAILABLE FOR CCA STUDENTS!
- Mrs. Hyke updated the board that our High School Clubs are organized and have begun planning activities for this school year. Special thanks to those volunteering to sponsor these clubs: HS 4H—Libby Foster; FBLA—Tara Dull & Michele Lanning; Student Council—Kara Manning & Kristy Bateman; and Pep Club—Shauna Townsend.

OCTOBER BOARD ACTION & DISCUSSIONS

- ➤ The Board approved a policy which will reimburse staff that use their own vehicles and gas in the amount of 45 cents per mile when attending conferences/meetings approved by the administration.
- > The Board discussed and agreed to continue with the policy passed last school year which waived all absences for any employees who were personally affected by Covid or whose immediate family were affected by Covid.
- > Mrs. Hyke shared ideas and received input/support from the Board about trips for Upper School students this year. The goal would be for mission work and service projects to be included annually for every grade in the US. More information will be shared by Mrs. Hyke with parents as these trips are planned this year.

HS ADDS NEW CLUB THIS YEAR

Mrs. Hyke reported that Pep Club was brought to her as an idea from students. Mrs. Townsend is the sponsor of this new club. The Pep Club's first meeting was Wednesday, September 22. Pep Club sponsored a RED OUT night for the last home Varsity Volleyball game on October 1 (Senior Night). They did a fundraiser as well: Face Painting. It was an exciting night with a student section all dressed up in RED!

HONOR SOCIETY RESEARCH FOR CCA

Mr. Hyke reported that she is working on an Honor Society for CCA Juniors and Seniors. Because we are not accredited through the state department of education, we cannot have a traditional NHS like other schools, but she is looking into other avenues to have a similar organization that would honor the academic excellence of our CCA students.